
Springside	Community	Council	Meeting	Minutes	
April	9,	2019	
	
	
Attendees:	
	
Gary	Gibb																																							Tammy	Galbraith	
Leah	West																																						Devon	McPherson																																							
Allison	Rollins																																Susan	Burt	(notes)	
Mary	Alice	Briggs	
	
Motion	to	approve	last	week’s	minutes.	Motion	to	approve:	Leah	West		
2nd:	Devon	McPherson.	All	were	in	favor.	
	
Agenda	items:	
	

1) Review	School	Trustlands	Grant.	
-Principal	presented	draft	to	council	members,	discussion.	
-Greatest	academic	need-Reading,	Math,	Science	

• Meeting	Benchmarks	for	2019-2020	
• Using	the	data	to	reach	Benchmarks	
• Assessments/	Interventions/Aide	time	
• Professional	Development	
• Teacher	Teams	
• Reaching	Rise	Goals	
• Budget	proposal	$100,387	

	
											-Mary	Alice	asked	about	Aide	Utilization.	Tammy	Galbraith	suggested	we	train	aides	
properly.	Tier	2	instruction	is	facilitated	by	aides,	sometimes	by	taking	the	class,	sometimes	by	
providing	intervention.	Making	a	model	for	the	aides	to	utilize-each	grade	is	responsible	to	
create	a	model.	Consistency	and	training	is	needed	for	aides	to	be	effective.		
	
											-Devon	McPherson	brought	up	the	BER	training.	Gary	advised	that	the	BER	training	will	
continue.	However,	the	school	is	working	with	an	after-school	meeting	with	scaled	down	model	
for	our	division	for	all	grades.	2nd	grade	has	requested	to	participate	in	the	district	model	of	BER	
training	next	year.	
	
A	motion	to	approve	the	School	Land	Trust	Grant	was	made	by	Tami	Galbraith,	second	by	
Allison	Rollins.		Discussion	invited.		Because	several	members	are	absent	the	discussion	was	left	
open	and	another	motion	was	made	to	discuss	and	vote	by	email	to	approve	the	grant	
proposal.	



Motion	by	Leah	Thompson,	second	by	Devon	McPhereson.		Mr.	Gibb	will	send	an	email	to	all	
council	members	with	the	draft	and	request	discussion	and	approval	via	email.		He	will	also	
send	out	the	electronic	Council	Membership	and	Signature	form.	
	
**April	12,	2019	
Voting	by	email	was	unanimous	with	a	yes	vote	from	every	member	of	the	council	to	approve	
the	trustland	draft	proposal.		Email	was	sent	out	on	Wednesday,	April	10.		All	members	
confirmed	their	vote	by	Thursday,	April	11.		There	was	no	further	discussion	or	questions	via	
email.		The	signature	form	was	also	completed	via	email	by	all	council	members.	
	
	

2) 	Safe	Routes	to	school	
Web	link	is	not	accurate.	Need	to	have	web	master	add	new	link	(Gary	to	follow	up)	

• New	Homes	to	the	east-add	safety	zones/routes	
• Speak	with	city	crosswalk	coordinator	regarding	where	guards	park	so	as	not	to	

block	the	crosswalk.	
• Safe	points	of	access-	Painting	or	signs	for	Crosswalks	at	kindergarten	parking	lot	

where	students	cross	the	entrance	on	sidewalk.		
• Crosswalk	behind	school	may	be	needed	where	students	coming	from	east	enter	

at	back	gate.		Is	this	a	possibility	with	city?		Crossing	guard	or	other	device	for	
safe	crossing?	

• Invite	city	engineer	to	meet	with	principal	and	council	members	for	options	for	
safe	access	points.		

		
3) 	Council	Nominations	2019-2020	

• Invite	neighbors/friends	to	nominations	
• Invite	staff	to	nomination	
• Council	members	who	will	finish	term	this	year:	Jason	Eyre,	Allison	Rollins,	Devon	

McPherson	
• 2	Parent	Council	Seats	open,	1	teacher	seat.	
• Mr.	Gibb	will	send	information	for	nominations	to	all	school	patrons	in	early	

May.	
	
	
Motion	to	adjourn		
First-	Tammy	Galbraith	
Second-	Allison	Rollins	
	
	

	


